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March 31, 2014

To: Mayor and City Council

From: Planning Commission

Re: Capital Improvement Program 2(14-2019 Revision

At the Planning Commission’s regularly scheduled meecting on March 6, 2014, the Acting City Manager and Assistant
Police Chief presented their proposal to revise the Capital Improvement Program for 2014-2019 to include a new project
and funding for the reconstruction of the firing range at the police headquarters facility on Taylor Avenue. According to
the presenters, the renovations of the facility completed in recent years did not include any improvements to the firing
range in their scope. Presently, the firing range no longer meets the standards recognized by the law enforcement
commupity and its equipment is obsolete, failing and no longer in commercial production. As a result, the City is
incurring additional expenses for police officers having to travel to firing ranges in other jurisdictions to complete their
" mandatory marksmanship training,

Upon completion of the presentation and questions from the commissioners, the Chair opened the public hearing. No
individuals spoke regarding this proposal.

At the conclusion of deliberations, the commissioners voted 5 — 0 to recommend in favor of the proposal.

Adopted this 3" day of April, 2014

VA G

Bill Herald, Chair




